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- - Abstract
Previous findings suggest that working memory capacity (WMC) is
influenced by a dysphonic voice quality. The present study examines
the influence of voice quality on sentence processing and word
recall in a working memory task. Fifty-seven children (8:1–9:1 years
old) with normal hearing participated. Working memory capacity (WMC)
was assessed using a competing language processing task (CLPT) which
consists of a sentence processing segment (judgements of semantic
acceptability in sentences) and a final word recall segment. All
children completed two versions of the CLPT; once listening to a
typical voice and once listening to a vocally loading induced
dysphonic voice. The two voices were recorded from the same female
speaker. In addition, the children’s executive functioning was
assessed using Elithorn’s mazes. The dysphonic voice quality
significantly decreases scores on the sentence processing segment
but not on the recall segment. Children with better executive
functioning (i.e., response inhibition, organizing, processing, and
planning) were less disturbed by the dysphonic voice in the recall
segment. Children’s judgements of semantic acceptability in
sentences in a working memory task are affected by a dysphonic voice
quality, but not the recall segment (the measure of WMC). However,
children with lower executive functioning may be more disturbed by
the dysphonic voice. These findings suggest that listening to a
dysphonic voice seems to require more cognitive resources than
listening to a typical voice, but only when the task is sufficiently
easy to allow for allocation of cognitive resources to process the
degraded signal content.
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